


 

 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  13th OCTOBER 2024 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcn.live 
WEBCAM:  www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcn.live 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

 Emergency numbers: 

 Knock:  094-9388100   

 Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

 Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am; Saturday 7.30pm. 
***************************** 

Pat Moran, Manchester & Bracklaghboy 

David Judge & decd. Agloragh 

Dan & Teresa Tarpey & decd. Carrowkeel 

John & Sarah McGarry, Drimbane 

Philomena & Andrew Ryan, Brackloon East 

Roy & Bernadette Stanford (née Freyne), their son Paul, daughter Fiona &  

granddaughter Emma 

John Joe Philbin & decd. of the Philbin family 

John Cregg & Aisling Duggan, Ballinlough 
 

SUNDAY 20th OCTOBER- FIRST ANNIVERSARY: 
Pat Donnellan, Clare St. 

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the daily Rosary at 9pm (when possible) Mondays 

to Fridays, continue to be broadcast on parish radio 105.2 FM and streamed on the parish 

webcam: https://www.mcn.live/camera/st-patricks-church-ballyhaunis or on our website: 

www.ballyhaunisparish.ie.  

The 10am Mass will be broadcast live on Midwest Radio on 13th & 20th Oct. 
 

STATION MASSES: Station Masses will be held this month in the following areas:  

Brackloon: At the home of Martin & Mary Finan on Friday 18th Oct. at 8pm. 

Cave/Carrowreagh: At the home of Brendan & Mary Morrissey on Fri. 25th Oct at 8pm. 
 

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION: The “Grow In Love” enrolment Mass takes place this  

Saturday evening 12th October at 7.30pm.  All children who are preparing for First Holy         

Communion are expected to attend. As October is the month of the Rosary, we help the 

children to understand the Rosary as a special prayer said by the parish family, in which 

we recall events in the life of Jesus and his mother Mary. We can all make a special effort 

to say the Rosary, or part of it, during the month of October.   

 

 

 

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 

7.30pm 

Sunday: 10.00am.   
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Between 9am & 7pm daily. 
 

BAPTISMS 

First Saturday & third Sunday 

of the month at 11.00am. 

Minimum of four weeks’  

notice required.  Contact the 

parish office, 094-9630006. 

 
 
 

ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  14th-19th OCT. 2024 

 

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

14th-20th OCT. READERS MINISTERS OF THE EUCHARIST 

Monday Martin Fitzmaurice Joe Byrne, Helen Freeley 

Tuesday Tommy Caulfield Breege Halpin, Lorraine Waldron 

Wednesday Paula Donnellan Margaret Tarpey, Marie Brennan 

Friday Christina Concannon Willie Broderick, Mary Freeley 

Saturday 7.30pm Pat Higgins Tim Byrne, Frances Mulhern, Seamus 
Mulrennan, Justina Lyons 

Sunday 10am Brendan Donnellan Eileen Donnellan, Gilmar Neves, Daniela 
Balbino Romao, Patricia Plunkett      

Recently Deceased - We remember in our prayers:  

Fr. William Byrne, Columban Fathers, Navan & formerly of Main St; 
Tom Guilfoyle, Greenwood—brother of the late Mary Jordan, Knox St. 

BISHOPS’ PASTORAL LETTER ON IMMIGRATION:  
This weekend, the Bishops of Ireland have published a pastoral 

letter “A Hundred Thousand Welcomes?” which explores what 

hospitality for migrant people means in contemporary Ireland. 

Migration presents many challenges for all involved: immigrants 

seeking safety & a better future, as well as for Governments and 

communities responsible for providing shelter & support. The 

parable of the Good Samaritan reminds us that our neighbour 

includes all, regardless of ethnicity or status. In their letter, the 

Irish Bishops urge us to contemplate the causes of migration and 

the gifts that migrants bring to our Church and our country. An 

example given is our own Irene Nunes, 

who came from Brazil to Ballyhaunis 13 

years ago and now serves as Sacristan 

and a member of the Parish Pastoral 

Council. Irene speaks of the strong sense 

of belonging and community that she 

and others have experienced in our    

parish. As Irish society changes, the 

Church is tasked with welcoming and 

integrating migrants.  Parishes are urged to oppose fear and   

recognise the image of God in every migrant, regardless of    

nationality. The Bishops are urging us all to welcome and      

advocate for migrants. Copies of the Pastoral Letter are available 

in the Church porch or by scanning the QR code opposite to   

access this content online.  
 

PRIESTS’ AUTUMN COLLECTION: Sincere thanks to those 

who have already returned their envelopes for the Autumn     

Collection. Your ongoing generosity & support is appreciated. 

Envelopes can be returned at Masses or to the parish office or 

Sacristy. For those wishing to make an online donation to the 

Priests’  Account, the IBAN is IE97 AIBK 9374 4421 3423 54.                     

BIC: AIBKIE 2D 
 

EXPLORING PRIESTHOOD: If you are a Catholic man aged 

over 18 and would like to find out more about being a diocesan 

priest, come along to an Open Day on Saturday 26th October in 

NUI Galway. Further details on www.vocations.ie/exploring  
 

HOSPICE COFFEE DAY: The Lyons family, Knockbrack 

would like to thank all who supported the Hospice Coffee Day in 

memory of Gerry Lyons on Saturday 

14th September, which raised 

€11,010. This great outcome was 

only possible with the support of the 

Ballyhaunis community, the local 

GAA club and others who travelled from nearby parishes and 

farther afield. Your support is much appreciated.  
 

YOUTH 2000: The Youth 2000 Connacht Autumn Retreat 

takes place in the College of the Immaculate Conception,     

Summerhill, Sligo from 8th to 10th November. Anyone aged 16 

to 35 is  welcome for a weekend of talks, testimonies and     

workshops. For more information, visit www.youth2000.ie  
 

VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED:  Enable Ireland Mayo Services 

require volunteers in all areas of Co. Mayo to work with children 

with a disability. Volunteers usually work one-to-one with a 

child within their home, but also within their community or at 

the centre in Castlebar. No more than three hours per week, and 

training is provided. If you’re interested in volunteering, email 

sduffy@enableireland.ie for further information.  
 

  

SURVIVORS’ CELEBRATION WALK: Tuam Cancer Care 

will host the 2024 Survivors’ Celebration Walk in the Palace 

Grounds, Tuam next Sunday 20th October at 2pm. This walk is 

an opportunity to celebrate cancer survivors and their families 

and friends in a lively atmosphere with music & entertainment., 

while raising funds for the centre. The event is also open to the 

general public. To participate, register by Tuesday 15th October 

at www.tuamcancercare.ie 
 

BALLYHAUNIS ACTIVE RETIREMENT ASSOCIATION: 
Next meeting is on Wednesday 16th October in the Communal 

House, Clare Court at 1.30pm. Looking forward to seeing all 

members on the day to plan activities for the rest of the year.  
 

CILL TULACH ICA: Next meeting is on Thursday 17th Oct. 

at 8pm in Granlahan Community Centre. New members  

welcome, contact Carmel at 087 2125340. Cill Tulach ICA will 

host a coffee morning and cake sale in aid of Mayo Roscommon 

Hospice this Sunday 13th October in Granlahan Community   

Centre from 11.30am to 2.30pm. Please support.  
 

BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT GROUP meets at 11am every 

Wednesday morning in the Family Centre, Knock. For further 

information, call Monica Morley, Knock Shrine on 094 

9375320. 
 

LATIN MASS: The next Latin Mass will take place this Sunday 

evening 13th Oct. at 6pm in the Blessed Sacrament Chapel, 

Knock. 

 

 

ANNAGH MAGAZINE DEADLINE: The Annagh Magazine 

Society would like to thank all who submitted material for this 

year’s publication. Due to tight deadlines, any submissions    

received after Wednesday 16th October cannot be guaranteed 

inclusion in this year’s issue. Outstanding items can be emailed 

to info@annaghmag.ie or submitted to committee members:  

Seamus Mulrennan, Eddie Mulhern, Nell Rochford, Tommy 

Caulfield, Noreen Ruane Dalton, Paul Waldron, Mike Griffin, 

Gabriel Smith or John Kilduff. It’s hoped to have Annagh 2024 

(the 47th issue) published by the first weekend in December.  
 

IRISH CATHOLIC NEWSPAPER: Copies are now on sale at 

the back of the Church. Cost €3, please place money in candelabra 

coinbox. 
 

KNOCK DRAMA GROUP will stage their comedy two-act 

play “The Airport” in Aghamore Community Centre on Friday 

25th & Saturday 26th October at 8pm. Strictly over 18’s. Tickets 

available on Eventbrite.ie 
 

NATURE TIP FROM BALLYHAUNIS TIDY TOWNS:    
Now is the perfect time to collect and plant seeds from our native 

trees. Good seeds to plant are Rowan, Hawthorn & Elderberries. 

The flowers from these native trees are a valuable food source 

for our pollinators in the Spring. Collecting and growing seeds 

from healthy Irish trees is the best way to ensure that local trees 

can flourish, and gaps are restored in native species. While it 

doesn’t directly support pollination, Oak is also an important tree 

for biodiversity, so pick up some acorns if you’re out for a walk 

and find somewhere suitable to plant them locally. 

Offertory Collection 

Sunday 6th Oct. 2024 
€2,355 

Recently Baptised 

We welcome into the Faith Community: 
Patrick Joseph Ward, Station Rise 


